

November 5, 2007

RECEIVED

NOV 0 9 2007

SHERMAN CONSTRUCTION CO.

Mr. Bill Sherman Sherman Construction Company P.O. Box 1629 Greenville, SC 29602

Re: Renovation Project at NHC Garden City

Dear Mr. Sherman:

I would like to take this opportunity to express our gratitude to those who assisted us in our renovation project from Sherman Construction Company. It was a pleasure working with Sherman Co. and a refreshing experience to work with professionals that were extremely sensitive to this environment. This was apparent in the day to day operations. The communication lines between the project manager and NHC's administration was greatly appreciated and a large contributor to the successful completion for both parties.

It is rare to find a company like Sherman who was willing to make sacrifices of time and energy to reduce any inconvenience of NHC's partners and residents. However, the biggest compliment in my opinion on Sherman's behalf is that the quality of their work speaks for itself. Again we would like to thank Sherman Construction Co. and everyone who worked on the NHC Garden City project for a job well done.

Sincerely yours,

Shirley Shadow, Administrator